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WEEK 5 
Mon 20 May 

 Year 11 ATAR Assessment 
BLOCK - Fleximode 
 
Tues 21 May 

 Year 11 ATAR Assessment 
BLOCK - Fleximode 
 
Wed 22 May 

Whole College Assembly 

 Year 11 ATAR Assessment 
BLOCK - Fleximode 
 
Thurs 23 May 

Thursday Mass 

 Year 11 ATAR Assessment 
BLOCK - Fleximode 
 
Fri 24 May 

 Year 11 ATAR Assessment 
BLOCK - Fleximode 

WEEK 6 
Mon 27 May 

Reconciliation week 
 
Tues 28 May 

Reconciliation week 
 
Wed 29 May 

CQU School Business            
Challenge 

Reconciliation week 
 
Thurs 30 May 

Thursday Mass 

Reconciliation week 
 
Fri 31 May 

STELLA MARIS FEAST DAY 

Reconciliation week 

P&F MEETING  

Year 7 for 2020  
Information Evening 5-7pm 

CHANEL DAY 

Year 7 for 2020  
Enrolments Close 



 

Please Pray for... 
all candidates in the coming 
Federal Election 
 

members of our Chanel      
community who are suffering 
from illness 
 

our student leaders attending 
the Youth Pilgrimage this   
weekend 
 

doctors and their humanitarian 
collaborators in war zones, who 
risk their lives to save the lives 
of others. 

 

Praise and Thanks 

for… 

staff who take time away from 
their own families to supervise 
and accompany students on 
retreats and other overnight 
activities 
 

the opportunity given to our 
Year 10 students to take time 
out from their busy lives to   
reflect on their relationships 
with others and with their God 
 

all staff providing a successful 
and enjoyable Inter-house    
Athletics Carnival 
 

Good News 
Kath Hore - Mission & RE Support Officer 

2019 Youth Pilgrimage to Rockhampton 
This weekend, 9 of our Year 12 student leaders will join 120 other students from colleges across 
the diocese to participate in the Youth Pilgrimage to Rockhampton.  The theme for the gathering is 
“The Spirit Speaks:  We Listen”. 
 
Congratulations and thank you to the following student pilgrims for being willing to take time out 
of their normal weekend to represent Chanel College so enthusiastically and selflessly and show 
great commitment to their leadership responsibilities – a wonderful example of servant leadership: 
Brayden Whalley, Imogen Collins, Hannah Overend, Ryan Lilley, Alexa Campbell, Aimee Kane, Katie 
Skinner, Nathan Tumbers, Alisha Verner.  
 
Of course, students are unable to attend such events without the support of teachers.  Sincere 
thanks to Mr Shield and Mrs Arora who are also giving up their weekend and time with family to 
accompany the students and support them. 
 
Year 11 Retreat 
Retreat forms were distributed last Monday and are due back by Monday 20 May. Your prompt 
completion and return of the forms would be greatly appreciated Students in McAuley, Futuna and 
Stella Maris, will be retreating 3-4 June 2019. Students in MacKillop and Marcellin will be retreating 
5-6 June 2019.  

Chanel Day Mass 
We extend to everyone a special invitation to come and celebrate with staff and students at our 
Chanel Day Mass, on Wednesday 29 May commencing at 9.00 am in the Marian Centre. 

May – The Month of Mary 
The Christian custom of honouring Mary, the mother of Jesus, during the month of May began  
towards the end of the 13th century.  In the northern hemisphere, May is seen as the beginning of 
new life and the start of summer which makes this a logical time to celebrate Mary, who brought 
life into the world.   

“Mary, you are the Mother of Jesus and a model for all Christians. You are a woman of faith and 
courage who put your trust in God. Be with us when God calls us to serve others. May we follow 
your example of determination, conviction, faithfulness and devotion, for you are ever blessed by 
God. AMEN .” (Australian Catholics Magazine, May 2016) 

Second Hand Uniforms  
The Second Hand Uniform ‘Outlet’ is open during first break, each Wednesday in term time. Please 
enquire at the front desk in Student Services.  Formal uniforms sell for $10.00 per item, sports  
uniform and house shirts are $5.00 per item. Jackets are available for $25.00 each. All prices are 
negotiable. 
If you have uniforms your child no longer requires - all donations are gratefully accepted and 
many thanks to those who have already sent in donations. 

Thursday Mass 
Thursday 23 May –  
Mrs Cameron’s Year 9A Religion 
Class 
Thursday 30 May -  NO MASS 
Class Mass is celebrated in the 
College Chapel at 10.40 am each 
Thursday.   
 
ALL WELCOME – Families, 
Friends, Members of our Parish, 
Fellow students!!  
 



Acting Assistant Principal  
Pastoral Care - Kristi Bourke 

Reflecting on the completion of Parent and Teacher Interviews, and our 2-day Inter-house  
Athletics  Carnivals last week, it is clear to me that within our College both students and  

teachers have built strong, positive relationships which are helping our students thrive. Effective learning experiences are 
primarily shaped by student-teacher relationships that support the development of young peoples’ social and emotional 
competencies. As our students’ progress through middle and senior schooling, they face increasing complexity. Students 
themselves consistently say to us that what most helps them thrive in spite of these challenges is the quality of                 
relationships they develop with the teachers in our College. When students have opportunities to connect with teachers 
who approach these relationships with a spirit of caring, empathy, generosity, respect, reciprocity and a genuine desire to 
know students personally, they can make a unique contribution to young peoples’ emerging adaptive capacity,                  
self-sufficiency, resiliency, confidence, and knowledge of themselves as learners. As we move into the  second half of this 
term students are challenged to continue to develop strong learning behaviours with the assistance and support of their 
teachers who have a genuine desire to see them thrive and achieve.  

 

It is obvious that students live in world that engages them differently than the world we as their parents experienced. That 
students respond to this world and have changed over the last twenty years in response to their engagement within a  
technology rich society and changes in upbringing almost goes without saying. How we respond is key to student success.   
Chanel College staff are continuing to work diligently to develop appropriate pedagogy and “best practices”, rigorous      
curriculum and engaging and relevant assessment and most importantly safe learning environments which foster             
responsible and resilient learners. 

 

God Bless 

Kristi Bourke 

Assistant Principal Pastoral Support and Planning 



 

I often reflect on my role as Assistant Principal – Curriculum and how I contribute to the      
academic success of Chanel College students.  I take the time to look at the practices we have 
in the   College to ensure that I am supporting a learning environment where students can 

achieve their very best, where they are able to be excellent.  One of the main ways is to ensure that our students have the 
tools to ensure that they are able to plan for their success.  Planning is essential.  Since Term 1, all Chanel College students 
will have a good idea of their strengths and weaknesses following the reporting and parent/teacher interview process. It is 
essential that a plan is put in place to improve.  

There are a number of initiatives that students can access to assist with their study: 

• Assessment calendars are available for students on the Student Site 

• The Sylvester Centre is available before school to assist with homework and assignments 

• The Student Organiser is available to use effectively as a planning tool. 

 

I would like to challenge our students to have a plan that will enable them to be organised and well prepared for any      
remaining assessment requirements. Often students focus too much on their assignments and leave all of their study for 
their exams until the night before.  Their plan should include time to revise and develop study notes for subjects which will 
have an  exam at the end of the semester or unit. 

 

Good luck to our Year 11’s next week as they head into assessment for the end of Unit 1. 

 

Lorraine Wolffe 

Assistant to the Principal – Curriculum 

Assistant Principal Curriculum 
Lorraine Wolffe 



 

 

 

 

 

Name: Christine 
Trewick 

Character: Janet  

Other Productions: High School 
Musical, Carrie’s War and Hating 
Alison Ashley 

Why did you get involved in this 
production? I wanted to be          
involved in this production as it is 
the first comedy play I have been in 
and I am very excited to see what it 
has to bring 

What do you love about your    
character? On some weird level, my 
personality is quite similar to the 
character and I love that Janet is so 
naive, yet stands her ground during 
important moments 

What sort of person is going to love 
this show? Anyone one who enjoys 
parodies, romantic comedies and 
skits will love this show! 

 

 

 

 

Name: Renee 
Shaw 

Character: Mud Dog 

Other Productions: Wizard of Oz 
(school play) and Eisteddfods  

Why did you get involved in this            
production? I haven’t been in a       
production in a while and with all the 
stress of Year 11, the production is a 
bit of a distraction from that stress 

What do you love about your         
character? I really have to go in depth 
with my character and do the         
complete opposite of who I am. I love 
those types of challenges.  

What sort of person is going to love 
this show? Teenagers will probably 
like this show or adults who are a little 
bite immature. 

 

 

 

 
 
Name: Katelyn 
Burrows 

Character: Dancer  
 
Other Productions: Numerous dance        
concerts and MSS has talent 

Why did you get involved in this 
production? For new opportunities  

What do you love about your job? 
The fun and upbeat moves  

What sort of person is going to love 
this show? A country and funny  
person 

COMING SOON  



Sports News 
Kylie Kickbusch -  Sports Program Leader 

2019 Athletics Carnival 

Well!  What a fantastic two days of athletics competition.  Not only were there outstanding performances on the track and 

in the field, attendance at the Carnival was the best that it has ever been.  Congratulations to all students who attended,       

competed and supported their peers across the two days.  Even a little rain could not dampen the spirit or passion of the 

athletes; they competed in every event and tried their hearts out to support their House.   

Many new records were set by which highlights the high level of competition and student athleticism we have on show at 

Chanel.  Congratulations to Sophie Duff, who for the 3rd year in a row, took out the Chanel Gift race.  Jordan Long is         

officially the fastest student over 100m at the College. Congratulations!   The House Spirit trophy was   awarded to McAuley 

House for it’s continued high level of participation, war cries, sun safety and tidy House area –  Congratulations McAuley 

House!  

It was a very tight race for the Champion House all through the carnival.  The top three changed continually, but one house 

was always above and at the top.  The sheer volume of numbers in attendance, competitors in each event and drive to    

out-perform the opposition, stood out.  Congratulations to McAuley House which was crowned the 2019 Interhouse       

Athletics Champion House.  With this win, McAuley has taken out all 3 Interhouse carnivals, creating a Blue-sweep for 2019 

and stamping itself as the new powerhouse in the Interhouse carnivals.   

Thank you to all the staff for your support, running of events and going above and beyond throughout the carnival.   

2019 Records 
Alex Di Bartolo  12 Boys 800m  Equalled B. Blake (2018) 2.46.09  

Darci Whalley  12 Girls 800m  2.56.64  

Mahalia Turner  12 Girls Long Jump  4.37m  

Charlotte Spearing  12 Girls Discus  19.40m  

Graci Dean  12 Girls 200m  27.25  

Ada Masters  13 Girls Discus  21.83m  

Sophie Duff  16 Girls Long Jump  4.95m  



Sports News 
Kylie Kickbusch -  Sports Program Leader 



Sports News 
Kylie Kickbusch -  Sports Program Leader 

House Spirit 
1st  

2nd  

3rd 

4th 

5th  

 Overall Champions 

 

 

                  

Results  

Chanel 
Gift 

Winner  
Sophie 

Duff 

1st - 5286 

2nd - 4979 

3rd - 4601 

4th - 3572 

5th - 3202 



  2019 Interhouse Athletics Age Champions 





 Careers News 
Mrs Leanne Crane 

NOTICES 

Year 12 students, are you         

interested in attending JCU next 

year? 

Wanting more information on 

the JCU Application based       

process, please find following the 

registration for your students to 

access to attend this Webinar on 

the 14 August at 4.00pm. 

JCU Application based programs: 

Bachelor of Medicine, Bachelor 

of Surgery 

Bachelor of Dental Surgery 

Bachelor of Physiotherapy 

Bachelor of Veterinary Science 

https://www.jcu.edu.au/

events/2019/august/jcu-

application-based-programs-

webinar  

 

  

https://www.jcu.edu.au/events/2019/august/jcu-application-based-programs-webinar
https://www.jcu.edu.au/events/2019/august/jcu-application-based-programs-webinar
https://www.jcu.edu.au/events/2019/august/jcu-application-based-programs-webinar
https://www.jcu.edu.au/events/2019/august/jcu-application-based-programs-webinar


 Careers News 
Mrs Leanne Crane 



 NOTICES 

MONDAY  
8.15am - 11.45am 

THURSDAY  
12.45pm - 3.45pm 

 

The new Chanel College 

Jumper is available from 

the Uniform shop 

$62 

 
 
 
 

 

Dear Parents/Carers 

Planning for the NZ Ski trip in September is well underway. Just a quick reminder that your 4th payment of 

$500 is due on Friday 31 May, or you can pay to total amount anytime if that is suitable to you. Please note 

that all ski equipment needed will be hired and this is included in this price. The only ski items needed by your 

child are gloves, beanies and polaroid sunglasses. An information night will take place at the end of this term so 

stay tuned, however, please do not hesitate to contact me at the College if you need further information. 

Thank you 

Mark Hayes 



Gladstone Enrichment through Music (GEM) COMMUNITY CONCERT 
 

22 May 2019 
Gladstone Entertainment Convention Centre  
7:00pm - 8.30pm 
Admission free 
Bookings essential - reserve your seat through GECC 
https://gladstoneentertainment.com/event/qso-gem-community-concert/ 
 

Over 300 Gladstone school students join forces with members of the Queensland Symphony Orchestra in 
this showcase concert         featuring performances from: 

 Gladstone Combined Primary Schools Music Ensemble 

 Gladstone String Ensemble 

 Combined  High School Percussion Ensemble, Concert and Symphonic Bands 

 Queensland Symphony Orchestra Ensemble 
 

Hear the talent of local students and members of the Queensland Symphony Orchestra  

proudly supported by Australia Pacific LNG, operated by ConocoPhillips. 

https://gladstoneentertainment.com/event/qso-gem-community-concert/





